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With reference to A guide to the Law for School governors, January 2010, the guidance states:
“25. Pupils with a statement of special educational needs (SEN) who have transport needs written into their statement must be provided with free transport to and from school.  28. If parents or carers have a query or complaint about the school transport arrangements for their child they should take this up with their LA, which should have an appeals procedure in place. The Department for Education can only intervene if it considers the LA is not fulfilling its statutory duties or is acting unreasonably in the performance of its duties (see chapter 3 of this guide, governing body powers, duties and procedures, paragraph 14).
· If a pupil is receiving transport to and from school from the LA, safety and supervision is the responsibility of the contractor providing the transport

· If a pupil is taking part in a school educational visit, safety and supervision on the journey is the responsibility of the driver or the vehicle.  However, the staff member in charge of the visit  staff must be confident that:

· Pupils are securely and safely in their seats

· Pupils using wheelchairs that are assessed and approved  for use during journeys are secure 

· Pupils using child seats are harnessed appropriately

· There is a first aid kit on the vehicle 

· If any member of staff in charge of a school visit does not feel capable of making these judgments, please talk to a member of the SLT prior to the school visit.  

· The staff member in charge of the visit must also ensure that:
· Driver distractions are minimal, including noise levels and interruptions to the driver
· Pupils follow the school code of Conduct and school behaviour policy at all times
· The driver behaviour is appropriate, that the driver is driving with due care and attention, not distracted by mobile phones, radios or conversations and is not speeding
· In the event of a vehicle breakdown, the driver must follow his own emergency plan, whilst the member of staff in charge of the school visit telephones school.
· In the event of a serious incident, accident or medical emergency, 999 must be called and then the school must be informed.  

If the member of staff in charge of the visit has any concerns regarding the safety and supervision of pupils during the journey, they must immediately inform the driver, without fear of recrimination.   If this does not resolve the situation, they must telephone the school 
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